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30 January 2018 
 
 
President Donald J. Trump 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20500 
 
Dear President Trump: 
 
In an interview with Piers Morgan on Britain’s ITV News that aired Sunday, 28 January, you 
stated, among other comments: 
 

“There is a cooling, and there’s a heating. I mean, look, it used to not be climate change, 
it used to be global warming.  That wasn’t working too well because it was getting too 
cold all over the place” 

 
Unfortunately, these and other climate-related comments in the interview are not consistent with 
scientific observations from around the globe, nor with scientific conclusions based on these 
observations. U.S Executive Branch agencies such as NASA and NOAA have been central to 
developing these observations and assessing their implications.  This climate information 
provides a robust starting point for meaningful discussion of important policy issues employing 
the best available knowledge and understanding. 
 
There is a wealth of comprehensive and accurate information on climate change available to you 
and your staff within government agencies, as well as from experts in academic institutions and 
other organizations.  The American Meteorological Society stands ready to provide assistance in 
connecting Executive Branch staff with that knowledge and expertise to ensure that you and your 
staff are working with credible and scientifically validated information as you navigate the many 
difficult policy areas impacted by the Earth’s changing climate. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Keith L. Seitter 
Executive Director 
 
 


